
École Peace Arch Elementary 

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting of the PAC 

September 19, 2023 – 6:30 PM 

____________________________________________________ 
“We would like to acknowledge that the lands on which we work, play, and learn, are on 
the shared traditional territory of the Katzie, Kwantlen, Semiahmoo, and other Coast 
Salish Peoples.” 

Location of Meeting: School Library                                                   

Present at meeting:    President – Kirsten Yanicki       Vice President – Sarbjit Sahota 

                                     Treasurer – Tana Jennings          Secretary –Alita Roberts  

Attendees – Mikki Kinnaird, Jenn Morgan, Sarb Sahota, Amanda Gaucher, Kristen Fryer, 
Manraj Heir, JB Chu, Claira Dusange, Tana Jennings, Colleen Bobsien, Stephanie Gilmour, 
Rocky Sharma, Chris Morris, Phil Linklater, Alita Roberts, Kirsten Yanicki 

Meeting called to order 6:36pm  
 
Introductions 
 
Colleen- White Rock Community Policing 

• Introduction to the role of volunteers within the White Rock Community Policing-to help 
out the community (crosswalks, monitoring drivers…)  

• They will be holding an annual Gala to raise money for this program.  Oct 21, 2023 
Hazelmere  

• Looking for silent auction items, donations, and volunteers to make the Gala run! 
info@semiahmoocommunitysafety.org 

• Thank you, Colleen for joining us. 
 
Principal’s Message – Phil Linklater and Chris Morris 

• School is at capacity 560 students 52 staff members 
• 25 divisions 
• Terry Fox Run – Friday Sept 22.  Still need some parent volunteers for the run.  Primary 

and Intermediate community run.   
• Look into a 50th birthday celebration in the next coming years?? School opened in 1965, 

so 2025 will be the 50th 
 
Hot Lunch – Lauren Drescher (unable to attend tonight) 

• Ordering is open, Round 1 closes on Sept 27th 
• Kindergarten ordering will be available for Round 2 
• We will be looking for volunteers, mostly Fridays, 30 minutes to hand out and organize 

the food. 
• Hot lunch brings in about 1/3 of our PAC budget.   
• peacearchhotlunch@gmail.com 

mailto:info@semiahmoocommunitysafety.org
mailto:peacearchhotlunch@gmail.com


 
DPAC- Sukhpreet Heir 

• 1st meeting is next week. Sukh will update us with the news. 
• If anyone would like to join, they are welcome to join. Website- you can get a link or 

attend in person: https://surreydpac.ca/ 
 
Parent Survey Results- Kristen Fryer 

• 93 responses last June:  Suggestions, fundraising, events meetings, feedback etc. 
• Summary- hybrid PAC meeting would be nice.  We can look into setting this up on Zoom 

on an iPad, laptop… 
• Parents would like PAC money to be spent on field trips, sports/ athletics, technology, 

Parent presentations 
 
Financial Report - Tana Jennings 

• Please refer to the Appendix for the Financial Summary.   
• PAC would like a teachers’ wish list.   
• Phil has already done this, so it will be revisited and then communicated back to Tana. 
• Highlights (Income)- Spring Fling $19K, Neufelds $3500, Hot Lunch $17K+, Donut 

sales 
• Last year we didn’t push the cheque writing/annual donations (there wasn’t a big item to 

fundraise for) 
• Gaming Grant- based on student population.  This year should be over $10K. 
• Expenses- Classroom, teacher wish list, field trips, LST, library, music, counsellor, 

curling, in class presentations, supplies for a sensory pathway, parent presentation, 
technology new and updates, Raven fund, Community building activities, F&V program, 
teacher/staff appreciation, contingency funds for future playground. 

• This will be a Saleema Noon year; Body Science workshops for kids and parents. We 
bring this presentation to the school every 2 years.  Kristen Fryer will look into booking. 

• Tana has been Treasurer for 4 years, the position has not been filled, there have been no 
volunteers to fill the role. We need a replacement to start shadowing her for the this 
school year to take over for next September. 

• Motion to accept the financial report, Chris moves the motion, Mikki 2nds  

 
Fundraising – Kirsten Yanicki 

• PAC exec met and we thought it might be a good idea to run the Spring Fling every other 
year.  Thoughts were to alternate it with another event, something that is community 
building? 

• We will do a brainstorming session next meeting 

 

Fruit and Veggie Program- Stephanie Gilmour 

• Fiona has resigned from the position, thank you for all your work. 
• Stephanie Gilmour has volunteered to help with this program. 

https://surreydpac.ca/


New Business – Kirsten Yanicki 

Diversity Club: Julina Murphy.  Rainbow crosswalk; cost is $20,000 

Back in the spring, City of White Rock had offered to pay for half = $10K, Ernie Klassen offered 
to raise and donate funds from the Pride Event hosted in the summer. Tonight we were presented 
with the cheque of $7500 from the White Rock Pride Society. Julina would like to do some 
fundraising with the Diversity club to raise some of the remaining $2500, with PAC to cover the 
remaining cost. The crosswalk will be put in by the city, the city will maintain the crosswalk. 

Raven Wear:  

We had talked about modifying, adding to the Raven logo.  Maybe adding some Pride 
representations.  We will be reaching out to the community (students, parents, friends, family) 
for design ideas that can be used for our Raven Wear! 

Island Jerky 

Connection through Jenn, just an idea to bring in some other fundraising ideas 

 

 
Meeting Adjourned at 8:09pm. Next PAC meeting Tuesday October 17, 2023, 6:30pm, 
Peace Arch Elementary Library. 
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